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I first started reading the Bible seriously when I was 40. I didnôt know where to 
begin, so I started with the word ñwisdom.ò I found just the verses God wanted me 
to see and have remembered them all these 30+ years since - Proverbs 9:10: ñThe 
fear of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom and the knowledge of the Holy 
One is understanding and insight.ò Also Proverbs 2:6: ñThe Lord gives wisdom; 
from his mouth comes knowledge and understanding.ò I have gained much 
knowledge and insight from the Bible since then and have been blessed greatly. 
Another one of my favorite verses is James 1:22: ñBe doers of the word and not 
hearers only.ò This is the verse that I really benefited from reading. It convinced 
me I was supposed to actually practice what the Bible preaches. Also my pastor told 
the congregation one day, ñNow that youôre saved, go do something about it!ò  
So trying to be wise I searched with wisdom and discretion as Proverbs 8:5 tells us, 
about what to do. Thatôs when God took over.  

 

A certain chain of godly events and opportunities came to me which God used to 

show me what to do to be of service in His Kingdom.  Now my wife and I operate 

the FSBH Homeless Ministry helping the homeless to become self-supporting and 

live in permanent housing. Our biggest challenge is trying to teach the homeless 

about common sense, wisdom, understanding and all the things God has for us to 

learn. But after so many years of bad choices, lack of family, lack of education, and 

no Biblical teaching, people just fall into a rut of doing the same wrong things over 

and over. This is why they are homeless and living in poverty. So we lay down 

plans, give Biblical teaching and provide practical helps to educate them on living a 

godly successful, profitable and productive lifestyle.   

Now we have a great, godly homeless ministry and have served nearly 8,000 home-

less and working poor and God has send us more than $1.8 million to do it with. I 

once asked God if He would help me raise a million dollars to give to the poor so I 

could see what it was like to give away $1 million. Now I know and the money and 

blessings are still coming at fast rate. Thank You God!! But there is still work to be 

done. People will always need our help because as the Bible tells us there will al-

ways be poverty, divorce, car breakdowns, bad health, job layoffs, family relational 

problems and more that require outside help for some people to get through their 

trials. And it is our Biblically mandated duty and purpose to help them.   

(Continued on next page) 
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All this to say, my wife and I are just testimonies of what God can do with two people who love God, and want 
to be doers and not just hearers of His commandments. We can show anyone how to help the poor with the 
love of God. Itôs not brain surgery but it does take a little courage to give tough love and ultimatums to clients to 
encourage them to do the right things some times.  Itôs just like my dad use to say, ñIf they would just use a 
little common senseò they would not make rash decisions without all the facts and options.  

 

So here is a way to explain common sense to a client. First of all it is simply paying attention to the obvious with 
sound judgement in practical matters.  It is also a combination of wisdom and discretion. Like, donôt spend mon-
ey you donôt have. Donôt drive when your car tags are outdated. Donôt let your driverôs license expire. Oh yes, 
all these things happen on a regular basis. The Bible says wisdom and understanding are worth more than sil-
ver or gold! Amen! So, we need to take more time to make sure our clients are using wisdom and understand-
ing to the max to rise above whatever plight they are experiencing. They can make progress a lot faster and 
with more certainty when they do this. Here is a list of some other Godly character attributes to follow of Chris-
tians, from the Grace Online Library: 

¶ Compassion-Investing whatever it takes to heal the hurts of others. 

¶ Passion-Greatest Commandments 

¶ Contentment-God has provided everything I need for my present happiness. 

¶ Deference-Limiting my freedom in order not to offend those I serve. 

¶ Decisiveness- Ability to make difficult decision based on the will and ways of God. 

¶ Dependability-Fulfilling what I consented to do even if it means unexpected sacrifice. Visualizing each      
task as a special assignment from the lord and using all my energies to accomplish it. 

¶ Discernment-God-given ability to understand why things happen. 

¶ Endurance-Inward strength to withstand stress to accomplish Godôs best. 

¶ Faith-Trust in Jesus alone. 

¶ Enthusiasm-Expressing with my soul the joy of my spirit. 

¶ Forgiveness-Clearing the record of those who have wronged me and allowing God to love them     
through me. 

¶ Humility-Recognizing that it is actually God and others who are responsible for the achievements in 
my life. 

¶ Justice-personal responsibility to Godôs unchanging laws. 

¶ Joyfulness-The spontaneous enthusiasm of my spirit when my soul is in fellowship with God. 

 

I have 35 more if you want the complete list. Let me know. 

God Bless You! 

Remember the GospelðI Corinthians 15 

Life, Death, Burial, Resurrection and Ascension of Jesus 
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Blessing Bags  

Blessing Bags created for the homeless for Christmas 
were made by the Moore Family Group of 2 Rivers 
Church - O'Fallon, MO. Looks like they had a lot of 
fun putting items together for 20 bags and then every-
one signed each of the Christmas cards enclosed. 

https://www.facebook.com/2riverschurch/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/2riverschurch/?fref=mentions
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The Fifth Annual GiveSTLDay will happen on Wednesday, May 2, 2018.  Would you ñSave the Dateò now and 
make plans to provide a charitable contribution to FSBH via on-line giving that day?  This year FSBH has donor 
match dollars from two anonymous donors and Steve Crawford Trucking, Bridgeton, for up to $14,000!  That 
means for every dollar you allocate to FSBH, it will be matched by OUR donor match friends 1:1.  In addition to 
that match, there will be incentives and other matches offered by the GiveSTLDay campaign at different time 
periods throughout the day. Our direct giving link for that day is this:  

https://www.givestlday.org/firststepbackhome 

FSBH has participated in this one day of online giving for the past four years.  Last year we won a $1,000 prize 
for having the most dollars contributed during one of the designated ñpower hours,ò and we ended up with more 
than $15,000 throughout the 24 hour campaign. More than 900 local charities participated last year with more 
than $2.1 million raised!  It is an amazing day of local charities reaching out to folks like you to meet the chal-
lenge and support the causes!  Since 2014, more than $7.5 million has been raised on GiveSTLDays! 

Your donations to FSBH will help with daily client expenses of motel lodging, cell phones, transportation assis-
tance and support of our mobile home ministry.  You can designate how you want your donations used when 
you give.  Your gifts can be anonymous or named. All donations must be made on-line and there is a $10 mini-
mum.  Donors will be offered the opportunity to cover the small fees if using a credit card.  

We hope you will help us meet or exceed our 2018 goal of $28,000!  There will be strategic times during the 24 
hour period when your gift will be most beneficial.  Weôll post those ñpower hoursò later, when times are known to 
us.  

Watch our FB page and future email promotions about the Fifth Annual GiveSTLDay!  And feel welcome to 

check out our ministry page on their website anytime between now and then. 

 

New Process Gets Help for Homeless  

Call ò2-1 -1ó for Coordinated Entry 
FSBH is supporting the new Coordinated Entry (CE) Program through the Community Council of St. 
Charles County to help homeless and other needy people in our region get resources they need. We are 
providing some emergency lodging through this program, and supplying cell phones or minutes for phones 
when needed for job searches. Below Paul presented the new CE Team with the first batch of phones. Since 
January 23, homeless and needy folks have simply called 2-1-1, entered their zip code and have been put in 
touch with this team who provides comprehensive case management services to identify the most vulnerable 
and route them to providers. The team is L-R: Jamie Flores, Project Manager, Margaret Gunter and Kema 
Grabenhorst, Case Managers. 
 
In the first month of activity, the CE Team has assessed 
over 450 homeless neighbors from 250 households.  By 
community here are the numbers: 

¶ 114 St. Charles City  

¶ 72 Wentzville 

¶ 49 OôFallon  

¶ 33 St. Peters  

¶ 24 Warrenton  

¶ 22 Troy  

¶ and others from smaller communities.   
 
At least 22 agencies are taking referrals and helping 
homeless here get long term plans for permanent hous-
ing.  FSBH has received more than 26 referrals from 
this new process already! 

https://www.givestlday.org/firststepbackhome
https://www.facebook.com/FirstStepBackHome/
https://www.facebook.com/CommunityCouncilSTC/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/CommunityCouncilSTC/?fref=mentions
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"My kids and I are staying in a camper with no water or electric.   

We're cold, thirsty and hungry. Please get us out of this terrible situation."   - Georgia                     

That was the call Paul got one frigid weekend evening in early January.  Four kids... No car... No money.  No 

job.  Georgia was a young mom who had been living under the control of the father of her two youngest sons, 

but who really didn't provide for any of them in a way that was humane. "This is impossible!" is what Paul and I 

were saying.  How can we solve such a huge problem this family was encountering!  However, Paul didn't hesi-

tate in telling her he'd help.  "If you can get to Wentzville, we'll put you in the motel for a few days," he told 

her.  Somehow she did get there.  It was late one Sunday evening when they all arrived.  

The next morning, Paul took Georgia to a local nursing home, where she was hired on the spot.  He got her a 

phone and took her to the food pantry so she could stock up on supplies to help get them through on days when 

meals might not be served at the motel.  He gave her one of the donated bikes we had been given, and he gave 

her a resource list and told her to start calling places for help.  One church came through and agreed to cover 

the cost of a week of lodging.  

We got her kids enrolled in the local schools, got them clothes, and school supplies.   She checked out Head 

Start for her little guy, and while there are no openings now, she is receiving some home services from them. 

She got started on her job, only to have it end soon after, due to her difficulty to get to work on time early each 

day, before kids were off to school.  

We reached out to ministry friends and churches who have come through with help for lodging expenses for the 

past eight weeks. (It has cost more than $3,000 so far to cover her immediate expenses with the motel 

costing $300/week alone).  She started searching for other work and the end of January was hired by a fast 

food franchise.  After all the pre-employment screens and tests, she started her full-time job on Valentine's Day.  

We've been searching for permanent housing, and diligently looking for an apartment or small house in 

Wentzville where she could actually walk to work and her kids can still attend the same school. What has 

seemed to be "impossible" to us, is being worked out as 'possible" indeed to Almighty God, day by day, one 

step at a time. At the time of this writing, this is still her primary need! 

Paul talked with her about Jesus, and His tender loving care for her.  She had been hardened by Christianity 

after the untimely death a few years ago of her little girl who was 2 1/2 at the time, succumbing to complications 

from chickenpox.  Paul connected her to a Christian outreach ministry, and before too long she made a new 

commitment to Jesus and is praising Him for all she is seeing in her situation. She and her kids are amazed at 

all the love they are finding from God's people and that is what has softened her heart to the Gospel.  

Every time we see Georgia she says how she wants to be in a position to "pay it forward" someday.   One 

thing she plans to do is get on the meals schedule and serve out a meal each month at the motel to others in 

this homeless situation.  

Georgiaôs story isn't over.  Who knows when it will be. Permanent housing is her primary need and then a relia-

ble car for transportation. For now, God is continuing to show us all that NOTHING is impossible with Him.  Our 

ministry is called FIRST Step Back Home... Sometimes we can get folks a little further along than just the 

FIRST step.  In this case, we've seen SECOND and THIRD steps along the way.  If you can help us help 

Georgiaôs family move along because you know of a good housing option in Wentzville, or a reliable ve-

hicle, please let us know!  

VOLUME 9, ISSUE 1 
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Impossible for Us, Possible with God  
By Lana Kruse  
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When compiling data from services rendered last year, hereôs some interesting stats that show the many different 
touch points we have with clients, donors and volunteers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How Did the Numbers Stack Up?  

2017 Touchpoint Summary  

CLIENTS 

¶ 332ñTotal People Served 

 -  269ñHouseholds Represented 

 -  35ñChildren Represented 

¶ 944ñMotel nights in 3 local motels 

¶ 17ñReceived phones/cell minutes 

¶ 48ñReceived assistance with trans-

portation/fuel 

¶ 23ñReceived personal 

care/prescriptions/clothing/groceries 

¶ 51ñReceived 

rent/housing/utilities/repairs assis-

tance 

¶ 5,000ñCalls for help, estimated 

DONORS 

¶ 165ñIndividual Contributors 

¶ 16ñChurch Group Donors 

¶ 16ñBusiness Contributors 

¶ 7ñCommunity Group Contributors 

HELPERS 

¶ 3,480ñVolunteer hours spent 

related to meals served 

¶ $26,100ñValue of meals 

served at motels 

¶ 32ñChurches and Community 

Groups who took meals to 

motels 

¶ 346ñMeal events 

¶ 1,708ñVolunteers providing 

meals 

¶ 235ñOther in-kind volunteers 

¶ $22,667.08ñOther in-kind 

donations 

Donation Methods  
We want to remind you that your tax-deductible charitable donation is a great way to support the ministry.  We 
are a public charity per IRS Regulations of a 501(c)(3) nonïprofit organization.  All donations will be receipted 
for tax-deductible documentation purposes. Here are several options to consider.  

ß Corporate Matching Grant Donations 

 ƺ  Some matching grant companies are AT&T, Wells Fargo, Monsanto, Boeing, Mastercard,  
  Pfizer, VMWare, and Thrivent Financial Services. 

 ƺ  Boeing and perhaps other corporations offer volunteer time grant matches.  If you volunteer 25 

  hours with our ministry, Boeing will send a $250 cash gift. 

 ƺ  If you work for a company that offers match gifting, please initiate the paperwork for this to be done, 

  and weôll complete the required elements so you and others can participate. 

ß Write a Check Payable to ñFirst Step Back Homeò and send to the following address: 

 First Step Back Home, Inc. 

 Paul Kruse 

 PO Box 966 

 OôFallon, MO  63366 

ß Logon to our ministry website and click PayPal  for our direct donation via your credit card.  There is 

 a small fee charged to the ministry with this option.  www.firststepbackhome.net  

ß Thrivent Members can create an ñAction Teamò and receive $250 ñseed moneyò twice per year for  

 charitable causes.  Details can be found at this link:  thrivent.com/actionteam.     

ß Log onto GoFundMe to support the FSBH Sponsored Housing Project for Mobile Homes. 

ß When you shop online, use Amazon Smiles and choose First Step Back Home as your charity. 

 They will donate 0.5% of the purchase price from your eligible AmazonSmile purchases.   

https://www.paypal.com/us/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_flow&SESSION=wxOpwAHbCP9udUY4hPpGpfCEjGC7uaClgvoi13XuaAq3zuyhkDCkHMKoyry&dispatch=5885d80a13c0db1f8e263663d3faee8defcd6970d4fd9d661117ac2649af92bb
http://www.firststepbackhome.net/
https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/thrivent-action-teams/
https://www.gofundme.com/wfnfjvx8
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Three creative fundraisers in February at Wentzville Middle School were organized by a student, Grace Peters, 
who wanted to find a creative way to help FSBH.  
 
She organized two PJ Days and a Hat Day where students 
could wear PJ's or hats on a certain day for a dollar .  She 
raised $243 - that pays for about ONE WEEK of lodging for 
some who call us for help. Grace is trying to increase 
awareness of the homeless issue here.  
Itôs fun to see kids getting involved in fun, creative ways! It 
all helps us so much! 
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Kids Helping Kids  

Second Annual Valentine Dance  

Has Neighbors Connecting  
 
Neighbors connecting to develop more community and send a message of "love your neighbor" was the theme 
of the 2nd Annual Valentine's Dance for Rolling Meadows/Pin Oak Park Neighborhood Network February 

10, 2018.  
 
With an effort to combat bullying by kids in the community and all the hurt 
feelings that surround that, this year we had everyone sign a poster using 
one word to describe love.  
 
It was a fun party, thanks to help from Gateway Church West, Pastor 
Joshua Pritchett and his wife Mia,  and Cheryl Street, along with the 
Neighborhood Committee.  
 
The only downside was the icy weather that raised its ugly head just about 
party time. Still we had nearly 100 residents with lots of kiddos show up for 
the festivities and treats! 

https://www.facebook.com/MyGatewayChurch/?fref=mentions
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FSBH Christmas Wonderland Blessings  
Christmas Wonderland was an especially fun Birthday Party for Jesus this year! 

Our Ninth Annual Christmas Wonderland, held December 16, 

2017, happened on a gloriously sunny, warm winter day and more 

than 540 people came out for the festivities at the Wentzville Unit-

ed Methodist Church.  On hand to greet everyone were 

Wentzville Mayor Nick Guccione, MO State Representative 

Bryan Spencer, FSBH Ministry Founder/Leader, Paul Kruse, 

Mrs. Missouri, Bridgett Schuester, OôFallon, and Superman 

a.k.a ñSuperKamò - Kamron Lenoir, from Timberland High 

School). 352 needy people from 119 families registered for gifts, 

filled laundry baskets, and diapers/wipes and personal care items. 

Only 21% of those attending were FSBH clients, all the others 

came from the community, having heard about the event from a 

variety of promotional efforts. In addition to the homeless and working poor, 194 people from the community 

representing 14 churches, 9 community groups and 6 businesses were on hand throughout the day or con-

tributed items for the success of the event. 

Along with crafts, games, face painting and activities for the 185 children, the highlight for them was the arri-

val of Santa, who had each one sit on his lap for a special moment and keepsake photo from Personal Ex-

pressions Photography.  Each child received gifts from Santa, new stuffed animals, scarves, hats and 

gloves. Jim McCormick and his wife Barb, Lake St. Louis, made sure Santa knew to show up at just the 

right time. Before the Ho-Ho-Ho and jingle bells, the aerial trapeze artists and theatrical troupe from St. Louis, 

Kinetic Tapestry entertained the crowd and led everyone in singing ñHappy Birthdayò to Jesus, since this 

party was for Him. 

The three hour event featured party food prepared and served by ministry friends from Grace Community 

Chapel, led by Janice OôRourke and Marilyn Inman, and the ñIn His Serviceò group from First Baptist 

Church- Harvester.  A beautiful 3-tier birthday cake for Jesus, created by Marjorie Schoonover of Grace 

Community Chapel, was the centerpiece of the dessert table.   

Nearly 2000 gifts were distributed throughout the day, including the handmade table centerpieces put togeth-

er by Bonnie Sheppard, Lake St. Louis. More than 1400 toys came toy drives by the 14
th
 District Girl Scout 

Troops, 6
th
 Graders from Duello Elementary School, Janet Derr, OôFallon and Kim Barks, St. Charles. 

200 new sweatshirts were donated by the Tammy Stratman Brown Charity Foundation. Handmade dolls 

were given from the Stitches for Life group, St. Peters, 500 new stuffed animals had been donated earlier in 

the year and 75 teddy bears came from Lifeway Christian Bookstore, Bridgeton.  Additionally 4,444 diapers 

from Harvester Christianôs ñWrap a Bottomò project, and 250 packages of diaper wipes from the Menôs 

Ministry at Wentzville United Methodist Church, were provided. 124 laundry baskets were filled by groups 

from Element Church, Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Westplex Church, Matthew 25 Ladies Group, 

Oakridge Baptist Church and many individuals. Personal care items were provided by Child Evangelism 

Fellowship employees and Warrenton Christian Church.  Donated coats, gloves, hats, purses and clothing 

items were also given away.  At the end of the event, each needy family also received a $25 gift card that had 

been left by Santa. 

Look on the FSBH website: www.firststepbackhome.net or Facebook pages for photos from the day, and 

let us know how you or your group would like to get involved for next year.  There is a particular need for 

groups to collect laundry/cleaning baskets, diapers and wipes, as well as toys to make this annual event con-

tinue to meet the needs of the community. Save the date now ï Saturday, December 15, 2018, at the same 

location. For information contact Lana Kruse: lanakruse@gmail.com or 314-799-3694. 
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Duello Sixth Graders  

Learn About Homelessness  

 

103 6th Graders from Duello Elementary School, Wentzville, 
learned about homelessness last fall.  
 
They did a toy drive for our 9th Annual Christmas Wonder-
land December 16 and brought us 440 toys! 
 
The following week they had Paul and Lana speak to them at 
their school in an assembly about FSBH and all we do in this 
area to help the homeless and working poor. They took notes to 
help in preparing a written assignment on the topic and asked 
lots of good questions.  
 
We heard from one student who decided to do something 
more... He started a GoFundMe account to raise money for 
motel expenses, phones and other critical needs. Neat genera-
tion coming up! They WILL change the world.   
 
We are thankful for the leadership of teacher Mrs. Terri Pollitte 
who got us all connected last December!  She had each student 
compose a special thank you letter to us after our presentation.  
Each one was thoughtfully composed and sincere.   
 
Blessings abound! 

Taste of St. Charles Raises  

$10,000 for FSBH!  
Last Novemberôs 23

rd
 Annual Taste of St. Charles event, hosted by 

the St. Charles Rotary Club, funded FSBH with $10,000!  The popu-

lar fall event was attended by more than 600 people on November 

16, 2017.  

We were one of five local charities who benefitted from proceeds of 

the event. Our plan is to acquire one more mobile home with these 

funds, for homeless folks who are progressing towards self-

supporting status.  They must have regular income, a working vehicle 

and be able to pass background checks required by the mobile home 

park.   

At this time FSBH owns six mobile home units at the Rolling Mead-

ows Mobile Home Park and 37 people have benefitted from this 

housing option since we started it two 

years ago. 

òGenerosity is the fruit of a heart in the hands of Jesusó  -- heard in a sermon 

from the pastor of Living Hope Church in St. Joseph MO last November.  

https://www.facebook.com/events/108362979806918/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A3%2C%22source_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5
https://www.facebook.com/events/108362979806918/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A3%2C%22source_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5
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Recent Donor Acknowledgements  
We want to thank several businesses, churches and community groups who have financially supported FSBH during 
the holiday season through these recent gifts.  

¶ $10,000 ï St. Charles Rotary Club 23rd Annual Taste of St. Charles. See story on Page 8. 

¶ $  5,000 ï Thomas and Mitch Fleming Charitable Fund 

¶ $  4,000 ï Dardenne Presbyterian Church 

¶ $  2,500 ï Central Presbyterian Church Local Mission Outreach 

¶ $  2,500 -  Cuivre River Operation Round Up. See story on Page 11.   

¶ $ 2,040 ï Network for Good Giving Day, November 28, 2017.  See article below. 

¶ $  1,800 ï Good News Brewery Fundraiser. See story on Page 10. 

¶ $  1,000 ï St. John United Church of Christ, St. Charles 

¶ $  1,000 ï Franciscan Sisters of Mary 

¶ $   605 - New Life Nazarene Church - $5 for each visitor who attends their services and Special Christmas Eve 
 service. 

¶ $   600 ï Mary Martha Thrift Shop 

¶ $   500 ï Element Church, for Christmas Wonderland expenses. 

¶ $   400 ï Ladies Auxiliary of Knights of Columbus Council 823 

¶ $  265 - Thrivent Choice Dollars as allocations from Dennis Hall and Jessica Holtam. 

¶ $  264 ï PayPal Giving Fund as allocations from Cythia Brooks, Kelly Kuhlmann, Heather Brooks, Carrie 
Wetzel,  Janet Watkins, Courtney Capizzi, Christine Hammond, Todd Bruening and six anonymous do-
nors. 

 
We are so very thankful to all of you who think of donating to our public charity when opportunities present! 

Giving Tuesday Goal Exceeded!  
FSBH participated in a national campaign called Giving Tuesday sponsored by Network for Good November 

28, 2017.  Our goal had been to raise $2,000 on that one day, hoping to get some of the $2 million matching 

money that was offered by the Bill and Melinda 

Gates Foundation.   

Our donors contributed later in the day and those 

match dollars were already used, however, we did 

exceed our ministry goal and raised $2,040 thanks to 

the generosity of several FSBH supporters!   

Shout out thanks to Ed and Jennifer Kallery, Don 

and Jenny Niendick, Gary and Linda Hubert, Deb-

bie Muraski and Susan McEldoon.   

Your support encourages us and helps to meet 

needs for so many who call us daily for help! 
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 Dan and Annie Tripp  

Contribute to FSBH Success  

FSBH Board Member Dan Tripp, co-owner of Good News Brewery, OôFallon, sponsored a fundraiser for 
FSBH at his business November 12, raising more than $1,800 for the ministry.  Below left heôs flipping pizzas 
and at the right are he and his wife, Annie, providing tastes of their specialty beers at the Taste of St. 
Charles event, which happened the same week. 

   

They plan to open a coffee house, Alpha & Omega, in OôFallon later this spring.  Dan and Annie and their 

five kids have been very involved in FSBH activities and services for the past several years, having provided 

brunch weekly on Sunday mornings at the motel and helping with our annual Christmas Wonderland event 

for several years. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Immanuel Luthern School  

Celebrates National Schools Week  
 
Thirty baggies of love were assembled by 6th Grad-
ers from Immanuel Lutheran School, Wentzville, 
as part of the National Lutheran Schools Week in 
January.  
 
Each package had a handmade note with an en-
couraging scripture and lots of food treats and 
drinks.  
 
Thank you students for sharing your love and con-
cern with the homeless we serve through FSBH.  
 
We have been distributing these as we encounter 
the homeless.  They certainly have been bringing 
smiles to many faces! 

https://www.facebook.com/ImmanuelWentzville/?fref=mentions

